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TO: Members of The Media Consortium 
FR: Jo Ellen Green Kaiser, Executive Director 
DT: December 10, 2014
RE: Member dues 
Dear [  ],

It’s December, which means it’s time to renew your dues to the Media Consortium! 
This coming year will be a momentous one for the Media Consortium. On Saturday, February 7, 2015 at our annual meeting in San Francisco, we will vote on merging our organization with the Association for Alternative Newsmedia (AAN at http://www.altweeklies.com). Please, if at all possible, plan to come to San Francisco (www.tmc2015.com) to participate in a lively debate and to vote in person.

AAN represents 118 alternative local papers across North America. By merging with AAN we hope to achieve the following goals:

· Provide you with a trade association (three conferences rather than one a year; increased communications and marketing for your content; increased business-side services).

· Facilitate local-national content sharing and collaboration.

· Strengthen our ability to create impact for progressive and alternative media via AAN’s 501c3.

The events at #Ferguson have once again demonstrated the need for an independent, progressive and alternative newsmedia. It was the St. Louis Riverfront Times, an alt, which gave the nation community-based coverage of Ferguson. It has been TMC members like Colorlines, the American Prospect, The Nation, Mother Jones and Oakland Local and many others who have provided the necessary context to understand what led both to Michael Brown’s killing and the protests that followed, and what can come next. We will continue that discussion at our conference with a half-day workshop on media and the police on February 5, 2015.

This year also marked the experimental phase of our Metrics project, supported by a generous grant from Voqal. In 2014, we organized 9 deep collaborations around immigration, reproductive justice, education, and food and democracy. Researchers have already discovered quantitative evidence that these collaborations changed social media conversations. In 2015, we will continue this experiment by looking at the impact of simultaneous publication. We expect to have a report for you by 2016.
Once again, this year we have offered Media Policy Reporting and Education fellowships, providing training for 8 reporters in media policy issues. As part of this effort, I attended the Internet Global Forum in Istanbul in September to better understand the role of media policy nationwide. In recognition of this ongoing program, the Media Consortium received, with the help of the Glaser Progress Foundation, the ability to provide four of our members with SecureDrop, an anti-surveillance tool from the Freedom of the Press Foundation. The Media Consortium also has played an important background role in the Net Neutrality effort, and has cosigned a number of legal briefs from the Reporters Committee on Freedom of the Press and supporting efforts to increase government transparency and accountability, especially around surveillance issues. 

In addition to our editorial side work to increase your impact, we have implemented new business services to help you sustain your organizations. Media Consortium members are eligible to receive a subscription for the Vocus PR database for 90% off the usual price, a discount of $4500! We also are now offering members the ability to make a highly discounted purchase of bulk email from What Counts, an enterprise-level email marketing service. Finally, a small group of TMC members is now building the subscriber database over 20 of you dreamed about at our 2012 meeting—once completed, that database will be offered to TMC members at a very deep discount.
Especially as we consider merging with AAN, you have a great opportunity to step up and participate actively. You will get more out of the Media Consortium if one of your staff joins a TMC committee. We have openings on the Merger Committee, Conference Committee, Membership Committee, and on our governing body, the Coordinating Committee. Get in touch if you want to sign up or want more information.

OK, now back to dues. Dues are based on a sliding scale. You are being invoiced either at the same rate you had last year, or, if you are new, at the rate suggested by the Membership Committee. If your financial situation has changed, please let me know. Make your checks payable to the Foundation for National Progress, with “Dues for the Media Consortium” in the subject line. Mail to: Foundation for National Progress attn. Cathy Rodgers, 222 Sutter St. Suite 600, San Francisco CA 94108. 
I’m always available if you have any questions, comments or concerns.

Sincerely,

Jo Ellen Green Kaiser

joellen@themediaconsortium.com
